
 

Jehovah’s Witnesses 
Illinois Circuit Seven  

 

 
Mount Vernon 
 

September 1, 2021 
 
Dear Brothers: 
 

By now you have heard that circuit overseers are not generally rotating as 
originally scheduled in September. Therefore, Antrice and I will return for the 
2021 service year. Our next visit to your congregation is scheduled for the week 
of February 15, 2022. We look forward to having an encouraging week full of 
spiritual refreshment.   

 
We will enjoy attending meetings with you on Tuesday and then again on 

Sunday for the Public Discourse and Watchtower.  We will also join you in the 
ministry Wednesday through Sunday. We will be happy to accompany you on 
Bible studies or return visits weekday afternoons.  

 
Don’t forget that if you auxiliary pioneer during the month of the visit, the 

option of the 30-hour quota is available to you. Auxiliary pioneers for the month 
may also attend the circuit overseer’s meeting with the pioneers in its entirety. 
Could you join the ranks for the month? 

 
We look forward to a wonderful time with you and send you our love and 

greetings. May Jehovah richly bless you. 
 

 
Your brother, 

 
      

     John A. Archer 

 
PS to Coordinator: Please read this letter upon receipt and again the week before the visit. This letter may 

be posted on the information board.  
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